
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 PresƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ Corner by Bob Rose 
 

Robin Williams said ñSpring is Natureôs way of sayingé.LETôS 

PARTY!!!! 

What could possibly 

be better than 

Spring, Parties, and 

Corvettes? (There 

may be something 

a little better, but 

this is a family 

newsletter).  

With so many new 

prospective members showing up at our meetings, 

and many existing members stepping up to plan 

and host events, it looks like Spring and Summer 

2018 are going to be a blast for PCC. Could it be all 

of those business cards we are passing out?  

We have drag races, track days, the Mojave 

Magnum, a baseball outing, two local car shows 

plus Plastic Fantastic, kick the tires, cars & coffee, 

a Funkana, and a 4-day junket to Big Bear, and 

two more fabulous fun-filled club meetings all on 

the calendar between now and the first day of 

summer. Wow. But wait, thereôs more! 

¶ Planning for Cambria is well under way 
¶ The Awards Banquet committee has been 
busy planning for next yearôs bash already.  

¶ Our new hospitality team of Alpert & Alpert 
is in place and up to speed.  

¶ The first ever PCC scholarship was 
approved by the membership (unanimously) 
at the last meeting and it looks like Simpson Chevrolet is going to kick in another $1000 
so the award will be raised to $2500, which is going to be very meaningful to someone.  
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¶ The second round of PCC-CE trophies, 
this time for the rally, were creatively procured 
and configured by Ted Jung who helped 
distribute them to all the winners at this past 
meeting.  

¶ PCC-CE is working out nicely and we have 
a points race taking shape with Team Kluss in the 
lead at the moment.  
 

I think itôs safe to say that Pacific Coast Corvettes 

is healthy and in fact thriving after 29 years since 

the first 50 members got together (7 ar e still with 

us). The new blood that has been coming into 

club is adding energy, ideas, and participation 

that will ensure PCC will continue both its 

traditions and its trajectory into the future of C8, 

C9, and beyond. We came for the cars and 

stayed for the people, and Iôm proud to be a part 

of it.   

                                                    

 

 

                               PCC April Birthdays    
                              Laura Inghram               4/1 

                              Barb Gildner                  4/2 

                              Henry Lewis                  4/6 

                              Robin Katz                  4/6  

                              Don Thompson              4/9 

                              Gary Eldred                  4/20 

                              Janis Waltman               4/21 

                              Ray Marshall                  4/22 

                              Jodi Bruckel                  4/23 

                              Pat Blank                        4/24 

                              Paula Brunt                  4/27 

                              Harvey Riggs                  4/29 

                              Dave Hennings              4/30 

  

                               April  Anniversaries     
                      Carole Deering & Jim Rufus           4/1 

                      Bruce & Deborah Robinson          4/17 

                       Donna & Steve Walling                 4/22 

  

2018 PCC Officers  
President: Bob Rose  

(702) 755-7334 
Vice-President: David Yeates  

(951)  212-971 
Treasurer: Gary Lane  

(310) 739-3623 
Secretary: Kandra Longo  

(949) 233-1878 
Sergeant at Arms: Henry Lewis  

(949) 812-8959 
Historian: Ted Jung  

(714) 788-9759 
Hospitality Chair: Rick & Marcy Alpert 

(949) 830-2640 
Awards Chair: Dave Hennings 
 (714) 351-5352 

Alyson Rose 
Vicki Kovacs 

 Editor:  Don Wilder  
(949) 351-1995 

 Meetings  
Pacific Coast Corvettes meets the first 
Wednesday of each month at 7:00p.m. We 
ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ CǳŘŘǊǳŎƪŜǊΩǎ wŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘ ƛƴ [ŀƪŜ 
Forest. The restaurant is located on El Toro 
Rd. The address is: 23621 El Toro Road, the 
phone number is:  (949) 830-7210 

Business Location  
Pacific Coast Corvettes  
23785 El Toro Rd #501  
Lake Forest, CA 92630-4762  
Telephone: (702) 755-7334  

WEB Page:  
http://www.pccvettes.org  
Ted Sickles (949) 716-3376 

Club Store:  
Judy Nunn 
(949) 586-1746  

Affiliation  
National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. 
(NCCC)  

Corvette Waves  
Corvette Waves is published monthly, within 
two weeks after each meeting. 
Contributions should be received no later 
than ten day after the monthly meeting. 
They can be given to Don Wilder. Display 
advertising is accepted at the discretion of 
the editor.  Yearly rates are $100  for a 
business card, $150  for a quarter page, and 
$200 for a half page. 
Articles presented in Corvette Waves reflect 
the opinion of the authors, not necessarily 
the views of the editor or Pacific Coast 
Corvettes. Pacific Coast Corvettes and its 
editor seek to publish accurate information 
but do not assume any liability or 
responsibility in the event of claim of loss or 
sdamages resulting from publication. 
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A Word From David Yeat es: 
Our Vice President  
Itôs been a busy spring so far for PCC. Weôre adding events hourly! 

Haha. We are planning to have a variety and number of events to 

please everyone, so your participation in your favorite events is vital 

to our success. 

Thanks so much to all who hosted events this month. They are:  

- Bob Rose for his fantastic Rally event through the highways 

and byways of Orange County. We all had a blast! 

Bob also for organizing the PCCô group visit to Cars  & Coffee 

again. 

Thanks to our own published author, the famous Dave 

McCue, for inviting us to his book signing, ñWhen Angels 

Wept.ò We heard the book is climbing the Best Seller list as we speak. 

to Bob Dickie for his outstanding performance in his CHOC fundraiser performance, 

Footloose Follies.ò 

The annual July 4th parade in Lake Forest is in desperate need of a host. We are asking for 

someone to step-up to organize this event. Mark and Vicki Alter have previously hosted this 

event for many years.  Unfortunately, they are unable to host this year and have asked for 

someone to fill in. The club cannot participate in this event without hosts. I have all the 

information necessary for the person who is willing to organize this event. We need to let the 

organizers know if the club is planning to participate.  

     

 

Donõt Forget to Wave! 

David Yeates (Dyeates10@aol.com) 

For the latest calendar events, please visit http:www.pccvettes.org 

 

Correction:  In the March issue, in the club Secretary Kandraôs, General Meeting Minutes, on 

page 20, the date of PCC annual Christmas Party was incorrect.  Mark your calendars for the 

correct date, Saturday, December 1 st .  (Kandra had it right.  That darned editor messed up 

somehow.)  
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By John Fische  
 
I was born in Orange, California at St. Josephôs Hospital on October 29, 
1947.  My family lived in Santa Ana, and when I was three years old we 
moved to La Habra, California.  I attended La Habra High School and 
graduated in 1966.  I then went on to receive my AA Degree from 
Fullerton Junior College and continued my education by attending Cal-
Poly SLO where I graduated in 1973.  I also received my Teaching 
Credential from Cal-Poly SLO in 1975 and started teaching High School 
for the next thirty -seven years.  I retired from teaching in 2013 bu t have 
enjoyed teaching summer school for the past three years. 
 
My hobbies and interests include home gardening, longboard surfing, paddle boarding, 
mountain biking, wine making and 1860 -1890 Living History.  I also am a Buffalo Bill reenactor.  
I have also appeared in several independent Old West films, one episode of CASTLE tv show 
and commercials.  I am also a power boat owner and belong to the Dana West Yacht Clubð
best little yacht club on the West Coast.  But my real claim to fame?  I play a really me an game 
of Cards Against Humanity with a shot of Fireball for every correct answer. 
 
My 2002 Quicksilver Metallic Coupe is not my first Corvette.  Back in 1997 I bought a 
customized 1984 C3.  It belonged to Sherry Hands, wife of the owner of West Coast Corvettes, 
Chuck Hands.  I enjoyed it for a while and finally sold it in 2000.  
 

Up until a week or so ago, I was not looking for 
another Corvette, but what I didnôt know was 
that a particular Corvette was looking for me!  On 
my way to my credit union, I noti ced a very clean 
2002 Quicksilver Metallic C5 on a dealerôs 
lotélooked pretty good so I thought I would stop 
by on the way back from the credit union.  Well, 
thatôs when I was hooked again on a Corvette!  I 
loved the color combination, the mileage was a 
ridiculously low 22, 075 and the price was almost 
right.  Went home, told my girlfriend, Nancy and 
off we went to look at the C5.  She agreedégood 
deal, right car at the right price at the right time!  

Iôve learned its hard to argue about fast cars with a woman who drove her Cobra and Mustangs 
with the Cobra Owners Club for ten years at Willow Springs!  Twenty -four hours later we 
brought the C5 home to Dana Point!   
 
Iôm excited to get to know the members of PCC and hear about your Corvettes. 
 
Thank you.       Fish 
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by Bob Savanich  

My story begins in 1967.  While oversees, I began saving my military pay by sending everything 

I earned home,  except for a few bucks for beer and cigarettes.  This amounted to about 

$3,000. I always wanted a ó67 Camaro 327/350 4 speed. I dreamed about it.  

I came home in 1968 and, of course, there were no more NEW 67ôs anywhere to be found.  I 

didnôt like the ô68 Camaro, so feeling depressed, my Dad and I were on our way home from 

Houston to Galveston Texas. Then I spotted her!  A 1968 silver Corvette convertible, 4 speed,, 

black interior, black top, 327 C.I. 350 HP beauty. She was $2,000 more than I saved, but that 

didnôt matter.  We pulled off the freeway and within 24 hours, I owned her.  

I was on leave and had to be in SoCal in a couple of weeks. What better way to blow into El 

Toro Marine Base, than in a freaking, almost new (5000 miles on her) Vette. We were 

inseparable.  The next four years were heavenly.  125,000 miles later, something happened.  In 

a fit of fantasy, I spotted two (2) Corvettes for sale, both convertibles.   A ô62 and a ô63.  For 

some unknown reason, I traded my ô68 for two of them, adding a few bucks to finalize the deal. 

Yeah, I know, what the heck was I thinking?  First thing I noticed, I couldnôt drive both to my 

apartment, so I called a buddy who owned a ô63 split window to help me out. Once home, I 

saw dilemma #2. I only had one parking space. That meant I had to park one on the street. 

Yeah, I know, I was an idiot. Dr iving both Vettes wasnôt a big deal,  I alternated during the 

week, but on weekends, the ô63 won out.  It was a Fuelie and fast. A 4-speed unlike the 

Powerglide ó62. Then things began to unravel. The ô62 was broken into. So I sold the ô62 and 

bought some motorcyclesééI know, still an idiot.  

Before long I yearned for another car. I looked at Porches, but stumbled upon a new ô74 İ 

Datsun 260 Z.  Man, I was in love all over again. 4 - speed beauty, and only $7,400 vs $15,000 

for a Porsche.  

I began my career in commercial real estate and a sports car didnôt work anymore. So I bought 

the first of my 10 or 11 Mercedes Benz sedans. Iôve lost count over the years.  

During the 43 years since owning my last Corvette, I met and married my incredible wife 

Sandy. Sheôs responsible for finding our 2013 427 Torch Red, 60th convertible.  She informed 

me that our friends were asking about a party for my 70 th birthday this past December. She  

wanted to rent a place, hire a band, and have people come in to celebrate this miles tone in my 

life. I looked at her and said, ñI donôt want a partyò.  Taken aback, she asked, ñwhat do you 

want?ò  I simply said, ñI want another Corvette before I dieò. There was a pause, you know, 

like the one in the movies, then she looked me in the eyes and said, ñWell, letôs get you a 

Corvetteò.  
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The next couple of months were frustrating. I wanted a very specific Vette. Had to be the right 

color, C6, 427 convertible 60th anniversary car. It had to be silver, or orange, maybe white. It 

had to be a California car, one owner, all books and records, 

non-smoker, the works. It didnôt exist. Sure, there were cars 

in Texas, New Jersey, Michigan and Florida. One in Phoenix 

too. But it had to be exactly like I wanted. I didnôt want to 

settle for less. Growing more frustrated, I had all but given 

up, then Sandy said ñ why donôt we go look at this red one I 

found?ò  I told her I wasnôt a ñred Corvette guyò, but she was 

very persuasive. So we went to West Coast Corvettes in 

Anaheim, just to look.  I almost slipped on  my drool. I kept 

my poker face on, hoping the salesman didnôt see the 

obvious. There it was. A Torch Red beauty. Exactly the car I 

wanted, except for the color, but that was growing on me 

fast. A few days later, we test drove the car and I made an 

offer, below the number the salesman could except.  An 

attorney for the trust was responsible for the sale, but the car had been there for a few months 

and the end of the year was fast approaching. My parting words to the salesman were, ñif my 

offer doesnôt fly, thereôs always the next car.ò  Sandy and I walked out, had lunch and that was 

that.  The following Monday, the salesman called back saying the trust had accepted our offer. 

Voila!  I own my fourth Corvette, and Sandyôs first.  

A few weeks later, we enjoyed our first rally on New Yearôs Day called the Tour Dô Orange. They 

have a Facebook page,  but they donôt disclose the meeting location until 24+ hours before the 

rally.   I understand that in the past few years, they have met at Bagels and Brew in Aliso Vi ejo.  

What a blast!  At a designated time, 

they hand out the rally directions and 

youôre off for a 75-80 mile drive.   Itôs 

open to all car fanatics and starts 

early so the streets are wide open.  It 

ended at The District in Tustin where 

everyone parked, hung out, had lunch 

and talked cars.  

Then we started to give thought to 

joining a Corvette club, but which 

one?  The next weekend we went to 

our first Cars and Coffee at the San 

Clemente Outlet mall and met some 

folks from a couple of clubs.   After meeti ng and chatting with Mario, Al, Henry, Gary, Nancy, 

Ray, Patti and Mark we knew we found our home at PCC.  On February 7th we went to our first 

meeting, and were voted in as active members on  April 4 th.    
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By Bob Rose  

Willow Springs Race Day, Saturday March 31st

Easter weekend Saturday was Round 4 of the Wilwood Corvette Challenge. The venue was the 

big track at Willow Springs. This was a Speedventures event as usual and this time it featured 

several different embedded challenge races plus some really cool wheel to wheel action.  

In the time trial format, we race in advanced 

run groups (up to 24 cars) under full race 

conditions and awareness. That means open 

passing anywhere on the track as we attempt 

to log the fastest lap times through ou r 

transponders, but we are not racing for the 

first car to cross the finish line as you do in 

wheel to wheel action. Every lap is an 

opportunity to take the lead regardless of 

where the other guys may be on the track.  

We typically have four, 25-minute sessions 

throughout the day. The first run group of the day is 

used to index the cars so that we can grid by lap 

time in subsequent sessions. The theory is, as the 

cars are released in order of lap times, that we will 

spread out as the session goes on. Sometimes it 

works out, sometimes not so much. There is always 

plenty of action out there and we push HARD 

at this level. I know I talk a lot about how safe 

the novice groups are, and they really are, but 

when you add in a sanctioned and sponsored 

competition and open passing is allowed 

anywhere and anytime on the track, the 

drivers awareness must be race level and we 

transition from just a fun track day to getting 

serious (which makes for an even more fun track day).  

This event saw time trial racing that incl uded the CSF-Bimmer Challenge, our very own 

WilWood Corvette Challenge, the Maxxis S2K Challenge (S2000 Hondaôs), plus a Maxxis 

Supermiata 25 lap wheel to wheel race, and the fabulously fast Spec Corvettes (all C5 Z06ôs) 
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showing off in a wheel to wheel rac e as well. 

There were over 140 entrants. I was the only 

PCC member there. Corvettes West didnôt 

show either. Yeah, it was a holiday weekend, 

but that didnôt seem to keep any other people 

away. The fastest cars of the day were far 

and away the fully race prepared BMWôs. 

Eight of them were faster than the fastest 

Corvette. Go figure. Perhaps a ZR-1 will show 

up soon and change all of that.  

For my part, I was leading in the Wilwood Super Modified Class at 

lunchtime after two sessions, with about a 2/10 th of a second 

advantage. During Session 2, I turned in my fastest time ever at 

Willow Springs, beating my previous by over 4 seconds, in spite of 

the fact that 9 cars went off the track and one corvette burned 

during this session (C7 Z06 ï Ouch: Wrong oil?), prompting more 

laps under yellow than green. I think the new magnetic ride 

software upgrade really made a difference. I gained 10 to 15 mph 

in the big sweeper turns over last time out. By the time Session 4 

started it was almost 90 degrees. I was killing it  out there. My carôs 

PDR said I was going even faster than my best lap earlier, when, 

on the back straightaway, for the first time in the two years I have 

been racing this machine, it overheated and went into limp mode. 

S$#*!!! The 

track was 

hot and tires 

were sticky and I had to go in and I got 

passed. Took 3rd for the day. However, I 

think I moved up in the overall rankings. 

Not posted at this writing. Next up is Las 

Vegas Motor Speedway on April 21st, then 

Fontana on May 5th. Come on out and 

have some fun! 
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On March 12th, a trio of good looking PCC Corvettes left Orange County, bound for a baseball 

Spring Training Road Trip to Arizona.  Our fearless leaders, known Cubs fans Sheryl & Harold 

Brunski, led the way in their White Grand Sport Convertible.  Pledging to root for the Cubs, 

Vickie & Gene Insley joined them on this excursion.  Nancy & Ray Marshall also pledged 

allegiance to the Chicago Cubs, but only for this particular week. 

We met for breakfast at 

ñArthurs,ò  PCC member Danny 

Katzô restaurant.  After a 

delicious meal, we were on our 

way.  We all arrived in Chandler 

Arizona without incident and 

settled into our hotel rooms, 

making plans for the next day.  

Ray was proud to see that Chandler had a road after him.  

The next morning, we took a day trip to Carefree , Arizona.  

Carefree is a sweet little town near North Scottsdale.  Its 

motto is ñthe best small town in Arizona.ò  The town boasts the third largest Sundial in the 

Western Hemisphere.   

The street names were too cute for words: Easy Street, Tranquil Trail, 

Happy Hollow Drive, Ho-Hum Rd., Slumber Street, Dream Street & 

Rocking Chair Drive, to name a few.  Vickie Insley became fast friends 

with a giant lizard 

and husband 

Gene, proving he 

still hasnôt grown 

up, enjoyed the 

slide.  We had a fun time and 

relaxing lunch there.   

 

We also took photos in front of a 190 year old cactus.   

 


